
Henbury Parish Council 
 

Clerk: Catherine Clowes 
14 Downesway 
Alderley Edge 

Email: henbury.clerk@gmail.com 
 

Annual Public Meeting 
Thursday 18th May 2017 

St Thomas Church Hall at 7.30pm 
 

Minutes 
Present: D Nuttall (DN), Sir F Graham-Smith (GS), J Bayley (JB), Simon Browne 
(SB), R Slater (RS), Cllr M Wood (MW), Cllr Lesley Smetham (LS), C Clowes (Clerk), 
4 members of the public 
 
1) Introduction: David Nuttall 

 
2) Apologies for absence: Valerie Dyson 

 
3) Annual Village Meeting Minutes 2016: Agreed and signed as a correct record 

 
4) Chairman’s Report: Copy attached to minutes. 

 
5) Financial Report: 2016/17 Year End Cash Book and Bank Reconciliation were 

available. 
 

6) Open Session:  
A discussion took place on traffic issues including speeding and the dangers 
particularly when crossing the main road and SAT NAVS directing traffic down 
Whirley Lane.  David Nuttall advised that he would take all the issues up with Andy 
Simpson at Highways but could not guarantee if any action will be taken by them. 
 
Concern was expressed the BH Holdings Development and the current access 
proposals from Rough Heyes Lane to the A537.  David advised that HPC did object 
to the access on the Planning Application.  Cllr Smetham will chase up where the 
planning application is up to. LS 
 

7) Meeting Close: The meeting closed at 8.05pm 
 

 
 
 
 


